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April 5, 2018 ðWillow Month  Meeting at Copper Cat Studio begins at 11:00 am. 
If you are planning on attending this yearôs retreat, this is the date for final payment of your registration fees.  

If you cannot attend the meeting please forward your checks to :   
Karen Olson, 4201 Fairview Road, Reno, NV 89511  

and if you have questions please contact Karen at 775-852-5401  
or email to kvolson@charter.net. 

Happy April and Happy Easter.    
 

Spring should be here any time now; it is my favorite season of all, after the snow and short days, the days 

are getting longer, and everything starts to green up and grow.  It is time to get out and enjoy the warm days 

(they will get here.)  
 

Have you signed up for the retreat?  It sounds like it will be a wonderful time as usual.  Thank you to the 

committee, they put so much work into making sure it goes off without a hitch and we all have a fantastic 

experience.  I like this yearõs project corners should be fun ð and who hasnõt wanted to learn mad weave?  I 

know I checked the book out and couldnõt figure it out so to have Debbie McClelland here to teach us is a 

perfect opportunity.  
 

I have been busy weaving 4 baskets for The Arts Visalia Visual Art Center.  I am going to teach two classes 

at the Baskets and Gourds ð Containers of Our Culture VII Conference in April.  I am excited about this op-

portunity sponsored by the Tulare -Sequoia Gourd Patch and the California Gourd Society.  In conjunction 

with the Conference the Arts Visalia Visual Art Center sponsors a show at their gallery.   
 

Margo will be running the April meeting, I know she will do an excellent job.  Thank you, Margo, for volunteer-

ing to be the Vice President.  Thank you, also, to Susan Lester how has volunteered to be the Secretary.  She 

is filling the shoes of Ferne Olson who had to resign due to her vision problems.  I appreciate Ferne and the 

terrific job she did, and now keep her in our thoughts and prayers 

that she recovers soon and we will see her back.  

Bonnie 
 

Welcome to New Member:  

Sue Yamins, Medford, Oregon  

Betty Hulse will present the program "Some Basics about Willow" 

Besides basic information, there will be fresh willow (cut the day of meeting) to peel to make "white" 

willow.  Learn how to split willow from fresh willow provided.  

Please bring a sharp knife and a copper dish scrub pad.  

If you need willow for the classes Karen Olson will have some for sale.  
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Featured Artists in July for Artown  
 

Katie Packam-Weaver, owner of Copper Cat Studios has offered to make Great Basin Basketmakers the 
featured artists for the month of July 2018.  Her offer includes being included in the Reno Artown book.  
This is a fantastic opportunity for a lot of exposure for the Great Basin Basketmakers.  The exhibit would 
all be wall art, any type of basket that can be hung on the wall.  Lorrie Moore, April Barber, and Nancy 
Strickland will set-up the gallery space.  We will be holding a demonstration day on July 19th at the stu-
dio.  It will be an open studio weaving day, so come sit for a few hours and weave.  Susan Lester will be 
coordinating the demo day.  

GBB Grants Available 
GBB provides grants to members to explore further exploration in basketry by supplementing fees to 
conferences, retreats & workshops up to $100.00 each.   More details and applications are on the GBB 
web-site. The Grant committee, Julia Robertson, Carol Thomas and Betty Hulse, welcome applications. 
Please submit grant applications to Betty Hulse, chair, via email or snail mail: 525 Court St, Apt# C-101, 
Reno, NV 89501.   
If you wish to apply for a grant to the GBB retreat,  please submit your application before March 31st. 

Great Basin Basketmakers Board of Directorôs Meeting 

March 1, 2018 

Sparks, NV 

The meeting was called to order at 9:41 a.m., those present:  Julia Richardson, Karen Olson, Pam Wilcox, Lorrie 

Moore, Bonnie Kennedy and visiting Margo Duarte. 

The agenda was approved as were the minutes from the previous meeting. 

Julia gave the treasurerôs report, there were $365.00 collected in February for 2018 dues, still members that have not 

renewed.  They have been sent several reminders and in the newsletter this month it states they will no longer receive 

the newsletter if they do not renew.  

Budget discussion - Julia made a motion to raise the non-email membership another $5.00 beginning in 2019, this still 

wonôt cover the cost of printing and mailing but will help.  Pam seconded the motion, and it was unanimously carried.  

Karen made a motion to increase the library budget to $100.00, motion seconded by Bonnie and unanimously carried. 

Motion was made by Karen, seconded by Pam and unanimously carried to approve the budget. 

Policies and Procedures discussion ï The weather policy as added under the meetings to include when Washoe County 

Schools are canceled for the day, there will be no GBB meeting.  Some wording was changed and postponed a review 

of the committees to a later date. 

One day attendance at the retreat was discussed and tabled for this year.  The retreat cost is $295.00 for 2018. 

Fund raiser ï ornaments and wreaths were discussed as a possible fund raiser, Lorrie will discuss at a meeting in the 

future. 

Facebook Secret Page ï Julia made a motion to approve the creation of a Facebook Secret Page if Jasmine Barber-

Winter will manage the page.  The page will be available to members in good standing only and will have to request to 

join.  The motion was seconded by Bonnie and unanimously carried.  

Motion was made by Pam, seconded by Lorrie to adjourn the meeting. 

The next Board of Directors meeting will be held on May 3, 2018, at 9:30 a.m. at Copper Cat Studios in Sparks, NV. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bonnie Kennedy  

April 1 thru 30         Sierra View Library  
 

May 1 thru 31         Spanish Springs Library  
 

Aug 1 thru Sep 30  South Valleys Library  
 

Nov 1 thru 30   Sparks Library  

Baskets for these exhibits will be collected the meeting 
of the month before and returned on the meeting in the 
following month.  
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Two Opportunities for Weaving with Willow 
  

Thursday, April 19 at 9:30 and Saturday, April 29 at 9:30 
 

Students Must Come with Soaked Willow for Each Class 
Soak Dry Willow for 10 days - 2 weeks for Each Class 
Sort Willow by Thickness Size before coming to Class 

Wrap Willow in Old Wet Towels to Bring to Class 
Karen Olson will have Dry Willow to Sell at April Meeting 

 
Thursday, April 19, 9:30 to 3:30  A Willow Tray  
 Willow needed: 14 inch 5/8 inch diameter willow; 24 for stakes, smaller in size than base pieces; 
and 44-50 smaller weavers for base and 3-rod wale 
 

Saturday, April 28, 9:30 to 3:30 Various Small Willow Projects (see Picture samples) 
 Willow needed: A variety of willow sizes. None bigger than a pencil in diameter.  Will need 50 or 
more pieces of willow. Your choice of making more than one item.  
 

Supplies: bobkin or large awl, shears, knife, rapping devise, weight, ruler, old towels to keep willow wet, 
& spray bottle.  
Material Fees: none because you will supply  
Class Fee: $30 member/$40 nonmember  
Bring your lunch!!!!!  
Sign-ups at the April meeting or by contacting Betty, 747-5794 or betty.hulse5@yahoo.com 

Small willow 
projects 

Need willow? 

Willow 
Tray 
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May 7 -10, 2018  

 
Please come join us for our 10th Annual GBB Retreat at Zephyr Point Conference Center lo-
cated on beautiful Lake Tahoe.  This year we are trying something new, itôs called project cor-
ners.  In addition to our visiting instructorôs Mad Weave classes, which you will need to sign-up 
for, there will be a variety of basket projects to choose from.  You can buy the project, then 
work will begin with other members assisting.  Kind of like an old fashion weave-in.  You will be 
able to pre-reserve a project by paying the material fee, like a Lunch Tote or Book Tote (seen 
below.)   If any member wants to bring projects for the Weaving Corner, please contact Karen 
Olson.  Also if you have an unfinished project youôd like to bring and need help withðthere will 
be time for that. 
 

The retreat will begin on Monday afternoon at 3:00 pm, after dinner on Monday there will be a 
get acquainted session and small project workshops.  Evenings can be spent weaving, playing 
games, knitting (lots of you knit) or just visiting. In addition, we will have our raffle and silent 
auction on Wednesday night.  Everyone is asked to provide a basketry item to include in the 
raffle, which is a fund raiser to supplement the cost of the retreat. 
 

The cost for this yearôs retreat is $295 for double occupancy rooms and all meals, $445 for sin-
gle occupancy.   Sign ups begin now,  at our GBB meetings or by email to Karen Olson at 
kvolson@charter.net or by mail to 4201 Fairview Road, Reno, NV 89511.  A deposit of $100 is 
required at the time of signing up. The balance will be due by the April 5 GBB meeting.     
Contact Karen if you have any questions. 

 Lunch Totes made 
from flat reed and flat 
oval with shaker tape 

handles. 
Kit: $30 

Coiled Cuties 
made with silk or 
polyester cording. 

Kit: $20 

Book Tote 
made from 

flat reed and 
round reed. 

Kit: $40 
Add $4 for 
shaker tape 

handle. 

There may be other kits avail-
able at the retreat, if you are 
interested in providing some, 

contact Karen. 

mailto:ecologeo@yahoo.com
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Cheryln Bennett  

This year we are excited to have Debbie McClelland, from Nanaimo, British Columbia 
teaching a Mad Weave Basket.  She took her first basketry class in England in 1979 
and has been making baskets ever since.  The English class was part of the London 
City and Guilds course and it gave her a strong foundation in traditional basketry.  She 
has also studied with master basketmakers from Germany, Switzerland, Ireland, and 
Italy.  By doing so she has learned a variety of techniques, which she now combines 
into her contemporary baskets.   
 

Debbie discovered the New Zealand flax plant while walking in her neighborhood, which 
led to her exploration of a new material to work with and another cultureôs tradition to 
explore.  The Mad Weave is a technique from Malacca, which lends itself to a variety of 
materials; as well as a variety of patterns based on colors used to weave with.  She has 
been teaching basketry since 1983 and worked for many years at the Basketry School 
in Seattle teaching willow baskets along with other materials such as cedar bark, bul-
rush, rattan and seaweed.    

There will be two one day Mad 
Weave classes offered on Tuesday, 
May 8 and Wednesday, May 9.  
The classes are limited to 10 people 
and the materials fee is $12 per 
class.  In order for everyone to have 
the opportunity to attend Debbieôs 
class, please only sign-up for one 
day. 


